Minutes from Nyanga Branch Strategic Planning Week
Date of SPW:  26 – 27 March 2011

Venue: Shawco Hall

Attendees:  

Joy Olivier

Nombuyiselo Dziba

Zoe Mann
Naledi Hlalukana

Sive Bushula 
Sosanti Sihle 
Ayanda Nobumba

Anele Mathambo

Asanda Mgutsi

Anathi Malindi

Masande Ndongeni

Zukile Malusi

Lunga Silandela 

Akinlou Akande

Sabelo Mbelebele

Zuko Mdayi

Lazola

Babalwa

Expectations from Nyanga Branch and  the year 2011

The expectations were outlined for this year by everyone. The expectations are what the Nyanganites (Ikamva staff, volunteers and learners) are hoping to achieve for this year, they are as follows: 

·  South Africans must have equal access to quality education, to help learners to eradicate the poverty from their communities.

· We must help young people to take part in education.

· It is our best to enhance the level of education from our learners and to ourselves as well.

· By supporting the learner we are also supporting their families.

· giving back to the less fortunate 

· Science and Technology drive in our education system that will empower our economic development.

· Valuable information that will support our learners and volunteers as well.

· Building relationships with other organisations 

· Improve marks 

· Learners to take part in other projects 

· Bringing hope and inspiration to township learners 

· Helping learners achieve their goals by mentoring and tutoring 

· To students expectations

· Render capacity building  

· Promote discipline to learners when it comes to studying 

 Down Memory lane

2006:

· The Nyanga Branch started opereating.(The tutors were Zuko , Susie and Thobela.

· It won GJC award

· The operation Fikelela was written

2007:

· The first group of learners from the branch matriculated.

· There was a first Winter School at Univeristy of the Western Cape

· Ikamva youth went to Singapore

2008

·  There was a new Computer Lab for the Branch.(From the Maths Programme)

· The Matriculants from Nyanga joined Makhaza branch because there were a very limited number o.

· The Ikamva Youth march to Telkom for the internet.

· The second winter school was held at UWC.

· Ikamva Youth won the GJC again award in Rome.

2009

· Nombuyiselo became the Nynaga Branch Coordinator (October)

· Winter School at Tsiba 

2010

· During the teacher's strike, the learners together with the volunteers came for tutoring .

· The answer series books were given to the learners 

· Winter school was held at UWC 

· 98%  of our learners passed their 2010 grades

· Nyanga  learners went to Career Izindaba for career guidance.

· Learners and tutors received certificates for the year 2010

· Naledi as Administrator 

2011

· First SPW

· Taxi strikes affected the Nyanga community at most

· Looking forward to having our own computer lab upgraded 

· Have our first grade 12 class

2012 Goals

· Sponsorship – sending more proposals to various companies and individuals

· Retainment of tutors – tutors have to be trained and know more about volunteering.

· Marketing - this branch has to be marketed to all closer businesses like Mzoli's Maphindi and to the taxi rank too.

· Career showcase for learners-  the learners should be in a fun environment

· Equipment – To get more resources 

· Bigger space 

2020 Goals

· We will be having our building

· Diversity of members 

· Some of us (current students )will be sponsoring Ikamva Youth

· Have our own transport to transport us around
Group discussions
 Attendance of tutors and learners

The learners are expected to attend all the tutoring sessions with an attendance mark of not less than 75% or else they will face kick out. They are expected to attend the Homework sessions that are during the week and the Saturday tutoring sessions.

Therefore the solutions to the attendance problems were discussed  and are as follows: 

·  There must be a re-adjustment kick-out rule

· There should be on going warnings given to bad attenders
· The learners that are staying very far from the library should be transported or be given the money for a taxi when they are going to their home.

· Ikamva is not a homework station, a learner should come with a problem that she or he  was struggling to attempt it

· There should be specified days (Homework sessions) , where tutors will be available for the problems of learners during the week except Saturday.

· The volunteers and the staff will monitor learners for the effectiveness of the homework session and to lowering the noise level in the library.

· The Grade representatives will should help to monitor the attendance of the learners too.

· The learners should prepare before they come for tutoring. They have to bring the materials, like text books, exam pads to tutorials.

For the tutors, there will be a register that Naledi will create for the tutors, It will circulate via the emails so that she will know prior the tutorial or Homework session which tutors will come and assist. An email list or a group will be created where we will all communicate via the emails.
Tutoring

Means of making tutoring more effective were discussed:

· There should be a tutor assigned to a particular subject, so that he or she monitors the needs and looks for resources that are needed in a particular subject
· This candidate will also be responsible of conducting   meetings with tutors, discussing the tutorial techniques and all other activities. 
· For  tutoring to be effective learners and tutors should communicate during the week via email, learners to ask tutors beforehand so that tutors too can have enough time to prepare
· Learners to be proactive in their learning 

· No work no tutoring (learners should come with questions so tutors can assist) 

· Tutors to give learners problems to solve aside from just assisting, so as to test if learners are clear 

Mentoring

According to the mandate of Ikamva, at the beginning of the year a Grade 12 learner should be assigned to a mentor. This year we are joined by Yolanda Ngalwana from Eskom who will be heading our Mentoring programme and will work at recruiting young professionals from BMF, and the Mentoring programme will kick start in April 2011 
· The mentee and the mentor could work together throughout the year. 

· The mentor and the mentee should meet for 2 hours per month to make sure that the mentee is on good track. 

·  Each volunteer should have 2 learners for this year. 

· The mentors will regulary check the perfomance of the learner and check if the mentee is applying to tertiary institutions.

· Grade 12’s will get assistance with their career paths 

· Mentors will help grade 12’s apply for tertiary

Tutor Recruitment and Retention
· The staff and volunteers will go to varsities during the open days to recruit tutors.

· Ikamva will affiliate with the University of the Western Cape this year 

· Ikamva will present itself to other organisations, for an example, Church, political organisations and create a partnership so that we get more tutors from the community.

· Posters will be pasted around the community especially in internet cafes, taxi ranks, police station.

· There should be social activities for tutors once every quarter 
· Tutors trips and picnics and camps 
 Career Guidance

The career guidance program plays a central role to Ikamva learners by providing students with the information they need for succeed in their academic lives

· Making sure that the Grade 12 learners get to into tertiary institutions.

· Create a motivated attitude about learning

· Give reality about how you can change your life through education.

· Give information about opportunities

· Parents meeting with mentors and learners to motivate parents to be involved in their children’s studies
· Screenings where everyone will watch videos clips of yound people who have made it regardless of their difficult living conditions 
· There will be a career guidance workshops on monthly bases

Operation Fikelela (Computer literacy)

We are in a process of upgrading the lab, there will be new computers and a copy machine installed in the lab during April 2011. This will help our learners, atleast 2 learners will be using a computer unlike now where 4 or 5 learners are using one computer. Naledi Hlalukana is our computer trainer; therefore she is responsible for teaching according to the Operation Fikelela manual that has to be used for the Computer literacy class. The computer classes are on Mondays (Grade 9 and 10) , Wednesdays (Grade 11 Group A), Thursdays (Grade 11 Group B) Fridays will be Grade 12.  Grade 12 will do certain chapters since they have to prepare for exams and apply to various varsities so their time in the computer lab will be mostly used for applying for bursaries or tertiary. All other grades have to finish the curriculum.

HIV/ AIDS Programme
HIV testing is being done three times per year. The learners and volunteers are encouraged  to test for HIV and to workshops on HIV and Aids awareness. On the 13 March 2011 we hosted awareness and testing day with the Desmond Tutu testers where learners and the community was tested 

We are to have another testing day during the Winter School in July and our last one in October

· More workshops on sexuality

 Effectiveness of all Programmes

The volunteers are urged to volunteer or to vote for the candidates that will be responsible for the effectiveness of the programmes. The heads will be responsible of giving the branch comm the reports about every activity which is taking place from his or her portfolio. If that particular head is experiencing some problems therefore she/he has to report to the Branch Comm. The Branch Comm has to be elected by Friday of which the date will be 01 April 2011.

Branch Committee
The branch committee should be elected by the tutors and learners. The branch committee are the tutors who will be responsible for the programmes that have been discussed above including the Branch Coordinator and the Administrator. The elections will be done via the emails hoping that by the 01st of April we will know the people who will be our branch committee members. The Branch comm meet twice per month, the venues and the time will be discussed during the course of the week. All Tutors to have signed the Code of Conduct and  all the tutors should be registered by now. This will be presented to you by the 2nd of April 2011.

Ikamva Youth values

· By youth for youth

· Equality

· Integrity

· Thoughtfullness

· Openness

· Diversity

· Commitment

· Collaboration

· Pro activity

· Pay it forward

· The future is in our hands

Day 2 of SPW (27 March 2011) 

10. Election  of Branch committee  (Learners)

Tutors will elect themselves via email because others were not present
Learners :   
Malindi Anathi  (Grade 12)

Tsetsana Bongiwe  (Grade 11)

Kaziwa Nkosinathi  (Grade 10) 

Matshekethe Yonelisa  (Grade 09)

Decisions

· The top attenders will go on a trip each term

· Answer series books will stay in the library, they can’t be taken home
· The Grade 12 will attend a minimum of 3 days per week

· Computer to be at the door to take down attendance

· No work, no tutor

· It was suggested that there must be a re-adjustment rule whereby the learner will be given the yellow cards when the attendance is below 75%. The yellow card will serve as an alert to the learner that she/ he will be kicked out if she or he is not improving her attandance.

· The transportation of learners, Nombu suggested that the learners that are staying far away from Nyanga will be given R5 for a cab during the Homework and tutoring sessions. This could also happen by June when the season is changing.

ACTIONS

	What?
	Who?
	By When?

	· Monthly warnings for learners with Attendance less than 80
	· Naledi
	· End of April

	· Meet with committed learners from Phillipi to support with transport costs back home 
	· Nombu & Learner reps
	· 9th April

	· Meet with law enforcement leadership to get us another roster 
	· Nombu & Learner reps
	· 6th April

	· Joy to send chemistry lab quote to  Nombu
	· Joy
	· Tomorrow 

	· See if US embassy will find science lab
	· Nombu
	· 31 March

	· Nombu to meet with Zukile re: learning resources
	· Nombu
	· This week

	· Send Joy info for Answer Series books
	· Naledi
	· Wednesday

	· Raise funds on sponsorships for t-shirts
	· Nombu
	· 1 May

	· Check mailing list – mail chimp. Let Naledi know what to do
	· Joy
	· Mon



	· Joy to speak with Rony re: database calculations with grade 12s
	· Joy
	· Monday

	· Joy to send Ikineo proposal
	· Joy
	· Monday

	· Follow up with Michelle at Equal Education
	· Nombu
	· Monday

	· Meet with Bongani (SRC) and Arnold (UWC-leadership)
	· Naledi
	· Must be done before end April??

	· Ensure affiliation with UWC
	· Nombu
	· By September

	· Get email list (ICS) for all UWC students
	· Nombu
	· 28 March

	· Have stall at UWC with extended Tuesday lunch
	· UWC volunteers
	· 5th  April

	· Shawco, Ethapheni
	· Nombu
	· 5th April

	· TDL
	· Sive Bushula, Nombu, Masande Ndongeni
	· 5th April

	· Facebook group(like all IY pages )-bring a friend to tutor
	· All Nyanganites 
	End of April

	· Posters,  flyers(Joy to ask her friend to make flyers)
	· Joy 
	· 03 April

	· Picnics, outings for tutors
	· Tutors
	· once per term




